DETERMINATION OF NON-SIGNIFICANCE

Title of Proposal: ‘ Ames Lake Water Association Water System Plan, March 2018

Description of Proposal: The plan discussed the existing and probable future water supply sources
and demands in the Ames Lake Water Association service area over the next 20 years. The plan includes
population projections, water demand projections, a water conservation program, a six-year capital
improvement program, operations and maintenance standards, and financial policies.

Location of Proposal: The Ames Lake Water Association is located in unincorporated
King County approximately 1-1/2 miles north of the community of Fall City, and west across the
Snoqualmie River from the City of Carnation. The Asscociation has a total of 1,145 active connections,
serving a population of approximately 3,206.

Proponent: Ames Lake Water Association
Lead Agency & King County Department of Natural Resources and Parks
Responsible Official: Christie True, Director
Address: 201 South Jackson Street
Suite 700

Seattle, WA 98104-385

DATE: | U/ /9 / 0% | SIGNATURE:

Contact Person: Steve Hirschey Z/ \x
200-477-5387

Issue Date: "October 25,2018

The lead agency for this proposal has determined that the approval of the WSP does not have a probable
significant adverse impact on the environment. An Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) is not required
under the Revised Code of Washington (RCW) 43.21C.030(2)(c). This decision was made after review
of a completed environmental checklist and other information on file with the lead agency. This
information is available to the public on request (for a nominal photocopying fee).

THIS DETERMINATION OF NON-SIGNIFICANCE (DNS) is issued under Washington
Administrative Code (WAC) 197-11-340(2); the lead agency will not act on this proposal for 14 days
from the issue date. Comments must be submitted or postmarked by November 8, 2018. Submit
comments to Steve Hirschey, Chair, Utilities Technical Review Committee, King County Department of
Natural Resources and Parks, 201 South Jackson Street, KSC-NR-~0507, Seatile, WA 98104.

Written appeals of this DNS must be received by the State Environmental Policy Act (SEPA) Responsible
Official of the lead agency given above no later than 5:00 p.m., November 8, 2018, and must be
accompanied by a $250.00 check made out to the King County Department of Natural Resources and
Parks. The appeal must follow the procedure established in K.C.C. 20.24.080 and K.C.C. 20.24.090.




